18-year-old Boy Killed in Okako [Democratic Republic of the Congo]
Reported thru ACLENet website  ‘Report an Incident’ form by Manuela Erber-Telemaque
06 March 2019
On the morning of March 6, there was a big thunderstorm in the village of Tshumbe and all the villages around it. The storm, heavy rain and strong lightning strikes lasted from about 7 am till 01 pm.
In Tshumbe noone was injured or killed, but in the Village of Okako, which is very close to it one 18 year old boy was killed by it.
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